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                                                      CRABWINGS

                      The Northrepps Aero Club News Letter       #07/2015
I’m starting this latest scribbling in the third week of June and wondering if we are going to get any summer or at least a couple of weeks of decent weather. We have again been plagued by bitter North Easterly winds and some pretty grotty weather in general. When it’s flyable, we are pretty busy…. In the mean time, we have been watching a series of major NATO exercises just to the west of us and a nice surprise one day was seeing a couple of elderly B52 bombers lumbering past, a rare sight in the UK these days…

We have a busy spell coming up, if the weather does settle down and not least our Open Day on the 18th July. We also have several Fly-ins and we are hosting a Display Team for the Raft Race and 3,yes three, Display Teams for Cromer Carnival….
The Caravan Rally over half term proved a great success and the funds generated made nearly enough to lay the base for the new hangar. Several also purchased a trial flight in the C42. They are back in August, which again, will boost our funds….

The runway numbers and markers have been sprayed with weed killer and hopefully by the time you read this, they should have been patched and/or painted as required. The Car Park has also been sprayed and following a second spray, we will clear the (hopefully) dead weeds.
Smiffy and I.B. spent a couple of days hard work on the hangars and we now have lights and a power socket in all of them albeit there is a slight issue in the old grain store. Hopefully, this will be sorted by the time you get this. We are also going to put air vents into the two poly-hangars to ease any possible issues with condensation. Can those that keep aircraft in the hangars please try to keep them neat and tidy… we try to keep them clean to avoid visits by rats etc. so if you use paper towels or rags…can you either take them home or take them to the bin on the old fire dump. The latest one has a dustbin by the door and this may be a good idea for all of them…. A member has left some pots in the porch of the container, they have a lid and handle and could be ideal oil changes or for mixing paint. They also make a handy tool bucket or somewhere safe to put nuts, screws etc.. A big thank you to all the members that have helped this month.

Aero Club News, We say goodbye this month to the Foxbat that has been here since last summer. Stephen has at last found a site close to his new home in Devon and we wish him well. He is still trying to buy a property with a big enough field so he can fly as and when. He assures me that he will drop in and see us from time to time. Mike has had both his aircraft pass their new permits and he hopes that Andy will get some time on the ARV. JA finally got his X’Air to the mainland and hopes to move it here in the next month or so. I gather a couple of flex-wings have or are about to change hands….more on this next month. We also had the ‘Tigger’ here for a week….having done a lot of work on the engine, it promptly cracked a cylinder head, the joys of owning a 70 year old aircraft…. She is back in the air and now tucked up in her own hangar at Ludham. Talking of Ludham, the Eagle is still up for sale and the replacement should have arrived by the time you read this…it’s an Extra and can’t wait to see it…

Paramotor Group, many members made their way to N.Wales for ‘Parafest’ and I gather they managed to get 3 days of flying plus some ‘jolly evenings’ The highlight for me was seeing a video of a yellow 3 wheeler van like ‘Del Boys’ one flying under a large wing and with a huge fan on the back. The site at Lt. Ellingham remains closed until Planning Permission has been secured and they can no longer use Shipdham…There are several events coming up in E.Anglia and details can be found on their website
Flight Safety; The Trooping of the Colour Flypast was sadly more a damp squib due to the weather. There is a NOTAM out for the Norfolk Show over 1-2 July. There also seems to be a lot of NOTAMS out for various Military Exercises across Norfolk so please be aware. I will be posting the NOTAM’s for Cromer Carnival as soon as I get them…. There is a lot of (aviation)activity at the moment so please be aware and keep those eyes open. If you have radio, please use it. I’m getting a lot more calls now from ‘Offshore Taxis’ and that combined with Flight Radar means we have more awareness of over flights…. Priory Farm are now using 129.825….This is leading to a little confusion at times so please make sure you add Cromer to all your calls….  i.e. G-DS is downwind left hand 22 at Cromer…
The Model Club all seem happy and have nothing to report. We had a slight issue and some minor damage to a couple of their tables when the film crew were here but this has been resolved.
Our Events….The RV fly-in wasn’t bad considering the weather and so much on over that weekend. Our next events are : The American aircraft Fly-in over Independence weekend(04-05 July). This is followed by our Open Day on the 18th(if wet,19th) and the Tail-dragger weekend over 25-26th. We also have a Vintage Military Display team here on the 26th for the Raft race.
From The Flying Press… Much of the usual stuff and will do some reports next month including new aircraft on the market. One story, however, did catch my eye and it’s an article on trials of a Hybrid engine. These are more common in cars now but very heavy….then Rotax came up with a brilliant idea and simple too. It’s a 912 with a special gearbox and an off the shelf electric motor. The trials are going well and is fitted to a CFM Dardo light sport aircraft.   

And Finally The Met Office have announced that May was one of the coldest on record, no surprise there. June so far may break the record for the coldest ever. Surprisingly, it has been one of the driest with across Norfolk just over 50% of average rain fall…. We have, of course, passed the longest day and the days at the moment are getting shorter by one minute a day….. just as it seems summer is about to start
                                         Safe and Happy Flying,

                                             Chris and the team                                                                   24/06/15

Stop Press: For those that don’t do Facebook, we have some kit for sale on our website and don’t forget our prices are the cheapest in E.Anglia for Pilot supplies and equipment through Pooleys. 
